From: Public Access DC Comments 
Sent: 12 November 2015 18:12
To: Public Access DC Comments
Subject: Comments for Planning Application 15/01863/F

Planning Application comments have been made. A summary of the comments is provided below.
Comments were submitted at 6:11 PM on 12 Nov 2015 from Mrs Hilary Maguire.
	Application Summary

	Address:
	Land Adjoining And West Of The Small House Between Back Lane And Main Street Sibford Ferris 

	Proposal:
	Erection of one dwelling 

	Case Officer:
	Emily Shaw 

	Click for further information


	Customer Details

	Name:
	Mrs Hilary Maguire

	Address:
	Sunnybank, Main Street, Sibford Ferris, Banbury OX15 5RG


	Comments Details

	Commenter Type:
	Neighbour

	Stance:
	Customer made comments neither objecting to or supporting the Planning Application

	Reasons for comment:
	

	Comments:
	I would think that work to be commenced on the hedge would need to be carried out in conjunction with work to support or replace the existing wall and bank, certainly at the west end of the bank, where the wall is in a very poor condition due to the huge amounts of earth dug out above it.

The wall area opposite Sunnybank/the shop/Barn House is very warped and in a very poor state, due to the badger setts dug out in the bank. They are less obvious in the summer months, once the vegetation covers a lot of the area, but during the winter and spring they are very obvious. The huge amounts of earth dug above the wall are a cause for concern in that the weight of the piles of earth dug out above the wall which is in such a poor state, could cause the bank to collapse.

I noted the plan to cut back the bank to the east side; again, this would involve cutting back an area near to or where badgers have been tunnelling for years and years. I don't know how far the tunnels extend eastwards towards Small House Lane, but I understand that they are likely to spread a considerable distance, and I would have thought this work would be complicated/restricted by the presence of the badgers, due to their protected status.

I totally agree with Linda Denwood's comments about the use of Small House Lane as a turning area, but I wanted to reiterate just how extensively it is used. The owners of the cottages opposite the Small House garden are all in need of a turning area as there is no room to turn their vehicles outside their houses. The lane is also extensively used by shop users, as due to the congestion around the shop, they also frequently turn round in Small House Lane. 

I would also agree that the height of the trees opposite the houses in Main Street is a concern; they have grown so tall in a relatively short time frame (there were no trees opposite our house when we moved here and we remember a previous owner planting them) and must represent quite a danger to the houses and residents opposite and I would hope consideration is given to reducing their height.

With regard to the house itself, I can't see any mention of its intended height in the plans; would it be possible to find this out, so we can gauge to what extent it is likely to dominate/block out our skyline, as it's directly opposite, very long and at a higher level than our house?


